Society Committee on Education

Report to the Council

Boston, MA

Wednesday, August 25, 2010

Mister President and Members of Council:

The Society Committee on Education (SOCED) discussed the recommendations contained in the Scientific Foundations for Future Physicians report, produced by the Association of American Medical Colleges and the Howard Hughes Medical Institute.  SOCED focused its attention on how to help position the chemistry community to address the opportunities and challenges presented by the report’s recommendations regarding the expectations for entering medical students.  The Committee requested that the Chair organize a small task force with the Committee on Professional Training (CPT) and relevant disciplinary stakeholders to meet with the authors of the report to discuss next steps.
The Committee considered the results of two recently completed surveys of high school chemistry teachers and two-year college chemistry faculty. The high school teacher survey was designed to explore the possibility of creating a national high school chemistry teachers association.  Almost 60 percent of the 3,722 responses expressed interest in such an organization. 

The Office of Public Affairs provided an update on issues related to federal and state science education policy.  SOCED voted to support the position on “Science and Technology in the FY 2012 Budget”, with suggested changes.  The Education Policy Statement was recommitted to the Task Force for revisions, and will be approved electronically in time for consideration at the December Board meeting.  SOCED accepted the Statement on Scholarship with minor revisions.

Two representatives of the Sustainability Engagement Event (SEE) Action Teams presented recommendations related to “Infusing Green Chemistry into the Curriculum” and “Promoting and Developing Programs and Materials to Bring Sustainability into K-12 Education”. SOCED agreed to form a small working group to collaborate with the SEE teams and CEI in further exploring these ideas.
The Committee approved the release and dissemination of the draft Chemistry-Based Technology Degree Programs at Two-Year Colleges supplement to the ACS Guidelines for Chemistry in Two-year College Programs.  SOCED established a process for developing future supplements and authorized the preparation of a supplement on Safety.
SOCED discussed the recommendation from the Committee on Professional and Member Relations that it establish a joint subgroup with CPT to explore mechanisms for promoting communication between faculty at two-year and four-year colleges. The Committee will work with CPT in developing a meaningful charge for this working group.  
SOCED received a report from the Chemistry Olympiad subcommittee on the team’s performance at the recent International Chemistry Olympiad in Tokyo, where the team earned two golds, one silver, and a bronze medal. 
The Task Force on Undergraduate Programming reported that more than 12,000 undergraduates are currently members of the Society. 

Mister President and Members of Council, this concludes my report.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Carroll

